
 
PIE Council Minutes 
February 24, 2006 
Welty Boardroom  
2:00 p.m. 
 
 
Members Present: Brian Anderson, Marie Byrne, Patricia Donat, Sam 

Gingerich, Larry Jones, Nora Miller, Barbara Moore, Jennifer 
Moore, Tom Richardson, Jane Wenstrom 

 
Members Absent: Anne Balazs, Mark Bean, Lynn Curtis, John Davis,  Bobby 

Fugitt, Cheryl Hubbard, Larry Jones, Rebecca Kelly, Claudia 
Limbert, Sally Pearson, Jane Wenstrom  

 
Items Distributed: Agenda, 11/11/05 Minutes, ACT Survey of Student Opinions, 

Spring 2005 Results, PowerPoint Slides, ACT Survey of 
Student Opinions Form, MUW 2005-06 Enrollment Plan, 
Applicant Report, Technology Plan Highlights, Spring 2006 
Budget Process Survey Results  

 
Agenda Items:   Approve November 11, 2005 Minutes; Updates:  ACT 

Survey of Student Opinions – Jennifer Moore, University 
Retention Update – Dr. Samuel Gingerich, Enrollment Plan 
& Recruitment Update – Dr. Bucky Wesley, Technology Plan 
– Larry Jones, Budget Process Survey Results – Dr. Patricia 
Donat 

 
 
 
PIE Council approved the minutes from the November 11, 2005 meeting.  
Jennifer Moore did a short PowerPoint presentation on the results of the spring 
2005 ACT Survey of Student Opinions.  The results showed that MUW is doing 
well overall in comparison to its peers.  In fact, in many categories, MUW 
outranked its peers in terms of student satisfaction.   Dr. Samuel Gingerich gave 
an update on the institution’s retention efforts.  A Retention Council was 
established last year to assist with this process.  Dr. Bucky Wesley summarized 
highlights from the MUW Enrollment Plan.  Larry Jones gave an update on the 
implementation of MUW’s technology plan which includes the PC Replacement 
Plan.  Dr. Patricia Donat discussed the results of the spring 2006 Budget Process 
Survey.  This year, the survey was administered on-line and created with the 
Class Climate software package. 
 
At the next meeting, PIE Council will discuss which Planning Priorities to 
recommend to the President this year.   
 
The next meeting is scheduled for March 10, 2006 in the Welty Boardroom. 
 


